
D/S RCD Water Quality Coalition All-Member’s Meeting - 2021 

Member Questions  

 

Q: Who are the stakeholders of the GSP?  

A: Any user of groundwater in the Solano Subbasin.  

 

Q: How often do I need to sample my drinking water well? 

A: It depends on the results of the testing.   

 Below 8 mg/L – For three consecutive years then test every for five years, thereafter 

 Greater than 8mg/L or equal to 10 mg/L – Annual testing 

 Over 10 mg/L – Notification (within 10 days of learning of the exceedance) to the water users and Regional Board is 

required using the Drinking Water notification temple form. Once complete, no further testing is required.   

 

Q: What if I have previously tested my drinking water well for nitrate + nitrite as nitrogen? 

A: Previous tests can be used if they were taken to an ELAP certified approved lab.  

 

Q: When am I required to have the testing completed for my drinking water well? 

A: The drinking water well testing must be completed before December 31, 2022.  Do not wait until the last minute.   

 

Q: Will the landowners with drinking water wells that are not enrolled in the ILRP – Irrigated Lands Regulatory Program be 

required to test their wells? 

A: Not at this time.  The current requirement is for landowners with drinking water wells on parcels enrolled in the ILRP test their 

well water. 

 

RESOURCES: 

https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/centralvalley/water_issues/irrigated_lands/drinking_water/dw_faq.pdf 

https://groundwaterguide.com 

https://www.solanogsp.com/ 
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